
Dear Department of State Growth, 
I would like to submit the following comments on your proposed Strategy document: 

1. I atach for your reference this extract from the document: 
 
 

 
Your first paragraph above provides the panacea for the Tasmanian government 
strategy.  “Growth is Good!”  Not one word is included of the requirement that Popula�on 
growth should be consistent with “Tasmania’s land, its resources, and its environment”. 
I strongly recommend that my later words are included in your revised strategy.  I also 
would urge the Tasmanian Government to change the name of your department from “State 
Growth”  as this overtly unfortunately suggests that ‘any growth is good’. 
 

2. I further atach for your reference the following extract from your document: 
 



 
 
Unfortunately Table 1 presents a par�cularly biased set of points specifically designed to support the 
strategy of Con�nuing Growth (unlimited).  The Benefits are not iden�fied as ‘Poten�al Benefits’ and 
automa�cally ‘stronger economic growth’ is top of the list as ‘overtly guaranteed’.   Rather than a list 
of ‘Poten�al Costs’  Table 1 lists simply  ‘Challenges’,  obviously to the overcome in implemen�ng the 
pre-determined Popula�on Strategy.   Clearly omited are any words is the list rela�ng to 
Environmental impact, and Heritage impact.   Yet all the struggles facing ci�zens and Non-
Government Organisa�ons’ (NGOs’) in the last 30 years in Tasmania challenging Tas govt decisions 
relate to protec�ng heritage, the environment, social impact.   The Tasmanian Government, led in 
this area by the department of State Growth, has not commissioned a comprehensive Cost-Benefit 
Study of the proposed Popula�on Strategy.   
I strongly recommend that you commission such a cost -Benefit Strategy before finalizing the 
Refresh Strategy. 
I strongly recommend revising Table 1 to iden�fy a list of Poten�al Benefits and an comprehensive 
list of Poten�al Cost – remove the heading reference to Challenges.  I recommend that State Growth 
consult with the Department of natural Resources and the Environment  and the Department of 
Human Services in  iden�fying  addi�onal items for the ‘Poten�al Costs’ column. 
 
I have read the comprehensive submission by the Planning Maters  Alliance  Tasmania.  I commend 
this NGO for courageously striving to improve planning for a sustainable economic, environmental, 
and social Tasmania in a global context.   I fully endorse the arguments  and recommenda�ons of the 
PMAT submission, and I urge your Department and the Tasmanian Government to give it ac�ve 
considera�on and to adopt their recommenda�ons. 



 
Yours  sincerely, 
Dr Marcus Higgs 
 


